
 

 

County of Santa Cruz 
 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 

701 OCEAN STREET, SUITE 520, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4073 

(831) 454-2100     FAX: (831) 454-3420     TDD: (831) 454-2123 

SUSAN A. MAURIELLO, J.D., COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

 

SERVING THE COMMUNITY – WORKING FOR THE FUTURE 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

 

Release:  Immediately 

Contact:  Jason Hoppin  

      Communications Manager 

      831-454-3401 

 

 

INDEFINITE CLOSURE OF SOQUEL-SAN JOSE ROAD 

 

Due to unsafe conditions, the County of Santa Cruz Department of Public Works is 

closing Soquel-San Jose Road south of Amaya Ridge Road and north of Olsen Road, 

effective immediately.  

 

County geologists have recommended closure of the road due to an unstable road bed at 

PM 5.9. The County will conduct additional analysis before designing a repair plan, and 

there is no plan to immediately reopen the road. There are no available detours around the 

impacted area.  

 

Travel from the greater Bay Area into Santa Cruz County remains difficult. Motorists are 

advised to use Highway 17 (if passable), Highway 92 or Highway 129 as alternative 

routes. Highland Way remains closed between PM 3.06 and Spanish Ranch Road due to 

an earlier mudslide. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


